
 

 

ALL AMERICAN HOG CHAPTER MEETING 

   at AAHD Dealership  
        Saturday, 19 November 2022 

 
 

There wasn’t a meeting today.  We had our annual HOG Appreciation Dinner, with door prizes 
and shopping discounts. 
I have made the changes that we received from the agenda. 
 
 

Meeting called to order at  6:30 pm, by the Director, Kevin McConnell 
Pledge of Allegiance:   

 

Director:  Kevin McConnell 

• Welcome to our Chapter Meeting. 

• Thanked AAHD for hosting and for the pizzas. 

• Thank Lyndon for having us at the Dealership 

• It takes a lot of work to make room for us, and there is quite a bit of inventory here.   

• Chapter information can be found on the website, Facebook, Eblast and calendar 

• Always looking for volunteers to help with Activities and Dealership events!! Selling Ice 

Cream, cooking hot dogs and the like. 

• We will continue to have the Chapter Meetings at the Dealership on the 3rd Thursday of 

each month at 6:30 pm.  We are growing in number, as far as people attending the 

meetings.  

• Be sure to check in with Membership. 

• Ride Ideas – what do you want, where do you want to ride, short, long or overnight rides 

– let us know so we can make this happen 

• Without volunteers’ things don’t get done – that you like to have as chapter members 

• I see a lot of bikes out there, has everyone done their Ride 365.  Check with Motor 

Clothes and get your form and fill it out during the break. 

• How many have Birthdays this month.  BIRTHDAY’S please stand  - Let’s wish the “ 

Happy HOG Birthday” 

 

Dealer Rep –  Lyndon Abell.   

• Upcoming seminars;  

o December 17- Performance 101;  

o January 21- How your V-twin motor operates 

• Pics with Santa! Bring the kids! December 10 

 



• Assistant Director - Rob Stirling 

 

• HOGS At the Beach  2022 

o Total Registration:  105 

o All American:  26 

o Baltimore:  22 

o Chesapeake:  20 

o Fort Washington:  14 

o Delmarva:  10 

o Old Glory:  10 

o First State:  1 

o District:  1 

o Williamsport:  1 

 

• HOGS ON THE BEACH 2023 

o   Room block is open for next year.  Dates are Friday, September 29th and 

Saturday, September 30th.  Rates are $87.50 weekday, $107 weekend plus tax.  

Password is HOG Holiday.  You may start your reservations for next year now. 

• Ride 365 

•  We were Number 1 for about 2 weeks.  Then some other chapter, sand 

bagged their mileage.  By about 600,000 miles.  

• We are currently Number 2 with 426, 

o 1 – Athens Ohio Chapter – 942,842 miles 

3 – Raleigh NC Chapter – 421,476 

3 – All American Chapter – 418,701 

The bright side is we are still Number 1 in Maryland 

• Forms are available at Motor clothes counter 

• Make sure you get a beginning check on your Ride 365, we got 3rd last year, so we can 

finish 2nd this year,   

 

Activities -  Rob Stirling read 

• Looking for volunteers to Sell Ice Cream on any Saturday, Sunday or event 

• Keep an Eye out for the following upcoming events…. 

• Friday, December 2 – Dealer Appreciation Lunch (more info to come) Debbie Brooks is 

heading this up, but she isn’t here tonight.   Need Volunteers to help set up and clean 

up/dishes for the folks to eat.  Link to sign up is on Facebook or eblast 

• Saturday, December 10 – Photos with Santa 

• Saturday, December 10 – Bake Sale 

• Saturday, December 10 – AAHD Holiday Party – Tickets will be on sale.  Same 

Caterer as last year 

• Link on Face Book and eblast for more information.  Room Block is still open.  Hotel 

information is out to make your reservations now ---The Inn at Leonardtown, Ascend 

Hotel Collection, 41655 Park Avenue, Leonardtown, MD  20650.  Cost of Hotel is $154 

with tax.   



• Please start bringing in your donations for the basket of cheer…Can bring to dealership 

and drop off, bring to the meetings. 

• Selling 50/25/25 

• Collect door prizes – Please have your name on the prizes that you have dropped off, 

so we know who gave the prizes 

• More information on the calendar or send an Email to me and I will get back to you 

ASAP 

Secretary –  Debbie Brooks  

• Bumped and Bruise Report:    

• Good News – ... 

 

Membership Officer – Sherri Kitchen  

• Members attending tonight –  

• Total Membership – 516 in the National HOG and in our Chapter (current paid members 

and new bike owners) 

• Would like to see more at the meetings 

• Double check your HOG membership and make sure you haven’t expired,  if you’re 

close to expiring please go in and renew. 

• Please sign in if you already haven’t. 

• Notify us of any email address changes, or other information. 

Rob – If anyone is interested – Drew is putting together an order for Chapter T-Shirts.  It must 

be a pre-order.  We must order 24 – They are $30 each.  They are going to be what I call – 

Safety Green (Hi-Vis)  It will have logo on back and front of the shirts.  So, if you want to order 

one, See Drew at the break and we will get you signed up. 

Kevin – If you haven’t brought a ticket or you want more tickets for the Quilt that has been 
hanging for a month or two.  Go see Annette Clare during the break and get your tickets.  The 
quilt was made by our own members.  All the T-Shirts were donated. And they are specifically 
from AAHD 
 

BREAK – If you have a birthday in November.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL –  

Get your 50/25/25 Tickets 
 
Head Road Captain –  Matt Allen 

Up Coming Rides: 

• RC Kevin McConnell -Saturday, Dec 31 – HOG Chapter 2022 Last Ride and Last 

Time for me being Director, Location TBA.  It has been a good time. 

 

Welcome Ed Wilbur as the HRC for 2023 

 



Ride Chiefs: 

• In the All-American HOG chapter, we have a program set up for individuals who have 

ideas that they would like to share among our members. These individuals may either 

contact the HRC, Todd the AHRC, or if preferred, work with an existing RC by helping to 

plan the ride route and/or destination logistics. Upon completion, they receive the highly 

coveted All-American HOG “RIDE CHIEF” patch at a chapter meeting. 

• Does anyone have a ride idea? Does anyone have a ride destination they’d like to visit? 

Now is your chance.  

• Okay, are there any questions for me? If you think of something later, feel free to ask. 

Alright, have a good evening! 

LOH –  Annette Clare 

• LOH Quilt Raffle 

• The finished quilt is hanging on display in the dealership (near where our monthly 

Chapter meetings are held). Tickets are $5 each and are available through me at the 

meetings or at Motor Clothes in the dealership. A limited number of tickets are available, 

so get yours before they sell out!  Raffle will be held at the Christmas Party on Dec 10.  

Funds will be used for a future LOH-sponsored social event. 

• Ladies, where would you like to ride?  What would you like to do?  What length of 

ride appeals to you (by time or distance)?  HELP ME HELP YOU by letting me know 

what you like to do! 

 

Greg Bouton – Editor 

• Exhaust Notes:  Please submit your articles for the next edition of The Exhaust Notes  

• The Exhaust Notes is a way to tell your stories, as you participate in these rides, I hope 

you take the time to  jot them down.  You can write ½ page, whole page, 10 pages 

• Pictures are welcome.  If submitted, please identify where you want your pictures 

located within your article.  

• All articles submitted will receive chances for 50/25/25 

 

Treasurer – Barbara Allen  

• Net gain/loss since last month, current balances. 

• Beginning Balance - $12,908.12 

• Expenses - $491.00 

• Deposits – $ 556.00 

• Net loss/gain - $64.81 

• Ending Balance - $12,972.93 

• Net gain/loss since last month, current balance 

• Expenses consisted of Door Prizes for the Holiday Party 

• Deposits consisted of Holiday Party Tickets ($320.00) and Merchandise ($236.00) 

• Holiday Party Tickets will be $40 a ticket. 

• The forecasted budget for the Holiday Party will be about 49% of our existing balance 

prior to ticket sales. 



 

DOOR PRIZES – NOTHING  

ITEM DONATED BY WON BY 

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

• T-SHIRT GAME  -   

 For the new members – there are chips in this bag for every state except MD, but  

 there is a chip for All American.  The chip that is drawn and the winner or winners 

 will split the prize. If they are wearing that state. 

• State that was pulled –      

• $10 next month   

 

  50/25/25 DRAWING 

 1st Drawing –   
 
 2nd Drawing – 
 

Anybody have any questions; did I miss anything? Anything you want to talk about? 

Please send me an email, letting me know what I’m doing right or wrong, what I can do to 

make things better, need more ride suggestions on our calendar.  If you have a favorite ride, 

send it to me and I will have Lyndon or Jessica put it on the Ride Board that’s in the back.   

Meeting was called to be adjourned at   pm.  Please clean up, help put chairs away and 

throw away any trash.  Thank everyone for coming, safe travels home.  Next meeting 

will be Thursday, December 15, 2022 at AAHD at 4 pm.   


